
Follow-up to the European Parliament Resolution on evaluation of justice in relation to criminal justice and the rule of law, adopted by the Commission on 25 June 2015
1.
Rapporteur: Kinga GÖNCZ (S&D/HU)

2.
EP reference number: A7-0122/2014 / P7_TA-PROV(2014)0231

3.
Date of adoption of the resolution: 12 March 2014

4.
Subject: Evaluation of justice in relation to criminal justice and the rule of law

5.
Competent Parliamentary Committee: Committee on Civil Liberties, Justice and Home Affairs (LIBE)

6.
Brief analysis/assessment of the resolution and requests made in it:

The resolution calls for: 1) a mechanism for crisis situations in case of systematic breaches of the principles of democracy and the rule of law in a Member State; 2) a mechanism for a regular assessment of Member States' compliance with fundamental values, and 3) a gradual broadening of the scope of the EU Justice Scoreboard to assess all areas of justice, including criminal justice and all justice related horizontal issues, such as the independence, efficiency and integrity of the judiciary, the career of judges and the respect of procedural rights.

7.
Response to requests and overview of action taken, or intended to be taken, by the Commission:

1) As to the Parliament's request for a mechanism for crisis situations in case of systematic breaches of the principles of democracy and the rule of law in a Member State, the Commission has responded to this request by adopting on 11 March 2014 a Communication on a new EU Framework to strengthen the Rule of Law (COM(2014) 158). This new Framework allows the Commission to enter into a dialogue with the Member State concerned to prevent the escalation of systemic threats to the rule of law. As explained in the Communication, compliance with the rule of law is a prerequisite for the protection of all fundamental values listed in Article 2 TEU. 

2) As to the Parliament's request for a mechanism for a regular assessment of Member States' compliance with fundamental values, the Commission notes that a significant number of reporting mechanisms already exists. Efforts which are currently undertaken, for instance by the Council of Europe, to make information from these existing reporting mechanisms more accessible and easier to use, must certainly be encouraged. Duplication of work, by setting up an entirely new monitoring mechanism, must be avoided.

3) As to the Parliament's request to gradually broaden the scope of the EU Justice Scoreboard, in order to assess all areas of justice, including criminal justice, the Commission welcomes the support of the European Parliament for strengthening the Scoreboard. The EU Justice Scoreboard is an information tool which feeds the European Semester process and covers civil, commercial and administrative justice as these areas are key drivers for growth. The possibility to extend the Scoreboard with new indicators will be subject, among other things, to the availability of relevant data and the capacity of Member States to provide them.

It is to be recalled that the EU Justice Scoreboard and the new EU Framework to strengthen the rule of law are two different instruments. The Scoreboard is not an instrument to address situations where there is a serious, systemic risk to the rule of law. These types of situations will have to be addressed with the new EU rule of law Framework.
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